

Touching the World For Christ

February, 2010

It is hard to believe the first month of a brand new year is already gone. January was an exciting month for TTW. We had a team of four people that went to Africa on mission. This team reported a great trip. They visited River Jordan, our Champions Home in Kenya, East Africa. While at River Jordan, Joe Easterling, Associate Pastor at Mt. Vernon Baptist Church in Raleigh, NC held a pastors conference. I want to thank Joe personally for the great job he did. The pastors were very encouraged. David Wyatt, also from Mt. Vernon, taught "True Love Waits" to the youth at River Jordan. Thank you, David, for your heart to teach the young adults the message of abstinence. The team reported that the children at RJ were very happy and healthy. What a blessing it is to have the medical clinic on the RJ Compound. The Clinic is one of the many things that we have implemented in order for RJ to become self-sustaining in the near future. There is a great need for a centrifuge at the medical lab and for an extra room to be built for the ultrasound and xray machines which were donated by Samaritan's Purse. Please help us to pray for these needs. The closest facility which offers ultrasound and xray is in Nairobi which is 8 hours away. The team also traveled over into Uganda to see our ongoing work in the villages of Iganga. Our Project Director, David Cooper, and his wife Sandy were also on this trip. David reported that there was Muslim after Muslim that stood and gave a testimony of now being a follower of Jesus Christ. Wow, what a blessing to hear these great testimonies. We have completed the rebuilding of the homes for orpans and widows in Mawagala Village. The team also traveled to Buckaye Village, the next Village which we plan to rebuild. They were amazed at the difference in these two villages and at the

transformation that has taken place in Mawagala Village. I am pleased to say that we have now begun construction in Buckaye Village. That is what TTW is about. Transforming lives with the message of the Gospel. We use many different platforms to carry the gospel to the world. I want to thank all of you that were involved with our work in Africa. That is right, you might not be able to go, but your prayers and support make it all possible. Great is your reward!

January 12 was a sorrowful day for us at TTW. The earthquake in Haiti was a crushing blow. I personally was in Port-au-prince last October. To see the devastation was overwhelming. Our pastor friends and their families are safe. We praise the Lord for his protection of them. We are involved in disaster relief in Haiti. For more information on helping the Haiti Victims go to our Face Book page Touch the World Ministries Inc., or our web-site, touchtheworldministries.com. Please join us in prayer and support for this much needed project. This will not be a short term fix. We have been working in Haiti for many years. We pray that through this disaster the Lord will transform the Island into a place of His glory.

Keep your eyes open for our new web-site that should launch this month. We are excited about being more user friendly in the future. Can I say we are so blessed to have you all as partners. 2010 is expected to be a great year for helping widows and orphans around this great world. We will carry the banner of the cross wherever the Lord leads us. May His Kingdom extend.

In Christ,

Homer

River Jordan Champions Home Kenya Dr. Helen Chebulodi River Jordan Clinic



Needs at River Jordan

- Bibles for Children (for \$10 you can purchase a Swahili Bible) -Extra Rooms to be built at the Clinic for xray, ultrasound, and dental equipment which was donated by Samaritan's Purse. -Remaining Children to be sponsored.

Thank you to those who donated funds for mosquito nets for the children and for the sewing school. The sewing school has now been wired and the mosquito nets have been purchased.

Mawagala Village...Below is a home that was built for an orphaned family in Mawagala Village. For only \$3110 you can help an orphaned family by building them a home. It is amazing what sharing the Love of Christ can do. After After Before

Thanks for being a part of

Christmas Joy Project, 2009

